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St Ishmael Community Council 

Minutes of the Extraordinary Meeting held in Ferryside Village Hall on 21st March 2023.
PRESENT: 


Cllr A Dalton, Cllr P Stephens, Cllr J Holliday, Cllr J Batte, Cllr VM Jones, County Cllr L Davies, Cllr D Afzal, Cllr H Gibbon and J Rees (Clerk). 
In the Chair: Cllr A Dalton 
1. Apologies for Absence

RESOLVED that apologies for absence be accepted from Cllr K Low, Cllr S Wyld, Cllr E Benham, Cllr P Thomas and County Cllr C Davies. 
2. Declaration of Interests

There were no declarations of interest. 
3. Public Participation
It was noted that no members of the public were in attendance on this occasion. 
4. Salem Cemetery Condition Report
The Clerk presented the finding of the Condition Report of Salem Cemetery. Many of the members expressed disappointment that the report did not give the level of detail that had been expected and was merely a report on the graves with brief mention to the site.
Cllr J Batte proposed that the Clerk ask the Baptist Union to fund a comprehensive site report that would give a full analysis of the site including access, paths, pillars, handrails and surrounding hedges, with consideration to any health and safety issues on the site. This was seconded by Cllr J Holliday. This was unanimously agreed by the Council. 

It was resolved that the Clerk email the Baptist Union and ask for the additional comprehensive site report (as detailed above).

5. Salem Cemetery Public Consultation 
It was agreed that a Public Consultation was necessary and would be held in due course once the comprehensive report of the site was received and all cost implications had been considered. 

It was resolved that this be given full consideration in due course. 
The Clerk informed the Council that the next Community Council monthly meeting would be held on the 4th April at Llansaint Village Hall.   
There being no other business, the meeting closed at 19:52 pm
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